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Finally Heading Back

After almost six months since the last day of in-person instruction, 
students will return to school on Tuesday, September 8th. Pictured 
above, several students on opening day 2019 walk from the buses to 
the Pratt Elementary School entrance.

This version of The Banner has been produced in black and white in a 
continued effort to reduce costs.
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A Message From Your Superintendent
Dear Barker Learning Community,

I think it is safe to say that our upcoming 109th school year of the 
Barker Central School District is going to be one that we will never 
forget.  

The current pandemic has created significant changes in the structure 
of how we need to provide schooling to our community as we come 
back on September 8th. New challenges will continue to arise daily 
that we will have to overcome as we continue to offer the best possible 
education we can to our students. It may seem overwhelming, but I 
know that we will get through this together and come out stronger 
when all is said and done.

We know the hybrid schedule we are beginning the year with is not ideal nor perfect for all of our families. Further, 
as noted in our community forums, we hope that this structure will be a short-term solution that will lead us to our 
end goal of having all of our students attending school in person on campus as soon as possible. However, no 
matter what happens as we progress toward a full return, our goal above all things will be to continually ensure 
that all of our students, faculty, and community remain safe. This means we will need to proceed cautiously with 
any shift toward a full return.

As noted above and in our previous communications to the community, we fully expect the landscape of education 
to change with little to no notice, and how we provide services may need to be adjusted to circumstances that 
may be out of our control. As such, this year more than ever, it is imperative that families continue to read all of 
the communications sent out by the district both in hard print and on the district website, as well as listening to 
all mass communication phone calls that may be sent home. These updates and messages will be sent home 
periodically as needed to keep the Barker Learning Community informed of possible changes and or other 
important information. We will do everything in our power to provide communication in different forms to keep 
the entire community as up-to-date as possible throughout the school year. Make sure to check the District 
website regularly at www.barkercsd.net for updates.

For me the upcoming school year is one of, if not the most, exciting start of a school year I have ever anticipated. 
It will have been almost a full six months since the last students came into our building for a full day of school 
when they return on September 8th. I know that our staff and students are excited about returning to school. I 
also know that many parents and guardians are also excited to get kids out of the house and into the school 
building, even if it is only a couple days a week.

I can’t wait to see the energy, the smiles, and the excitement that comes along with a new school year, let alone 
what is expected after 6 months. Keeping our foundational values at the forefront of all we do, I know together 
we can make this one of the one of the most successful years we have ever had as a school district, and I am 
so ready for the 20-21 journey to begin.

I hope you all stay safe and healthy and I can’t wait to see all of you soon.

Sincerely,

Mr. Jacob Reimer
Superintendent
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From the Desk of Mr. Carter
To Barker CSD Families & Students:

Hello Barker families. First and foremost, thank you all for your flexibility and 
understanding as we work to reopen the building for the 2020-2021 school 
year. This will be a unique experience for students, parents and teachers 
alike. The purpose of this letter is to provide an overview of what our 
instructional program will look like this coming year. Much of this information 
was covered in the three public forums we held. Please understand this is a 
lengthy letter and to take the time to review all of the information.

Our student body has been divided into three different cohorts. This was 
based on the family responses to the survey we put out determining which 
families would attend our hybrid model and which would be fully remote. All 

students from the same household were placed into the same cohort. Cohort 1 physically attends Monday and 
Tuesday and will be remote Wednesday through Friday. Cohort 2 is remote Monday through Wednesday and 
physically in school on Thursday and Friday. Cohort 3 is fully remote all five days.

At the start of every week, classroom teachers will post their weekly plans to their Google Classroom sites 
by 8:00 am. This will include learning objectives, instructional resources, and other items needed. The hybrid 
model of instruction is a mixture of synchronous and asynchronous instruction. Synchronous instruction is direct 
teacher instruction, such as being in a classroom or being instructed over web video. Asynchronous is more 
studentcentered, with students completing work independently. The weekly plans will let students and families 
know how to best plan the upcoming week. For example, a student in Cohort 1 (see above) will physically be 
with teachers for two days, and then may have to do a mixture of web meetings and/or independent work the 
remaining days.

Wednesdays will function as an office hour day for all students and teachers. Teachers will post their times on 
the Google Classroom that they will be available via web video to meet with students and families regarding 
their work, assignments owed, to get caught up on skills, etc. For those families for whom access on the fully 
remote days may be an issue, teachers will post either videos of their lessons or other asynchronous materials 
to fit those students’ independent schedules. The Google Classroom calendar also applies to fully remote 
students in Cohort 3; they will have to join web videos during certain portions of the week.

Students at the 7-12th grade level will be graded as per the syllabus and assignment rubrics from each course. 
There is no longer a *70% safety net. Students in grades PreK-6 will be assessed via our standards-based 
instructional model. Our revamped report cards are available to be viewed under the “Curriculum, Instruction & 
Assessment” portion of our website.

Band and choir will likely be taking place in the auditorium to allow a greater amount of social distancing and 
safety. Students on full remote will still be able to receive lessons. More information will be coming out soon.

Pre-kindergarten is transitioning to a full day program from a half day. Students will follow the same cohort 
models as described above. They will be placed into the same cohort as their older siblings. We hope that this 
model will provide easier family scheduling. Also, having PreK students in class for the full academic day will 
allow them to transition easier to kindergarten next year.

The district is transitioning to a six day rotation, Days A through F. Previously, the elementary was on a weekly 
schedule; the high school was on a four day rotation. By having all grade levels move to a six day rotation, this 
will allow us to better share people and resources across buildings. We will cycle through two days per week. 
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Example: Monday/Tuesday = A/B day. Thursday/Friday = A/B day. The following week will be C/D, and the 
following week will be E/F. The only major change this brings to elementary is which special they go to each day.

At arrival in the morning, students will enter doors on the Haight Rd. side of campus designated by their grade 
level. A map of entryways via grade is included with this mailing. Students will either hand in their temperature 
check form or have their temperature taken at their designated door. Students who have a form may still be 
subject to a temperature check. Multiple copies of the temperature form for September are also included in 
this mailing. Students who test above 100 degrees will be taken to the district’s isolation room and be further 
assessed by the nurse. These students may need to be picked up. Parents will pick up elementary students in 
the 1911 lot. High school drivers will enter at the main gym, as usual. See the enclosed map for details.

Parents and other visitors will be highly restricted when it comes to entry to the building. If dropping off or picking 
students up in the middle of the school day, please proceed to the main entrance of each respective school. 
Your child will be brought to the door. Also, please do not come to the school unannounced expecting to gain 
entry. We cannot guarantee this. Visitors will be subject to a health questionnaire and may be required to have 
their temperatures checked.

Notes for busing changes: please understand districts are under immense restrictions when it comes to the 
amount of students we can put on the bus. If you plan on having your child needing a temporary change to 
their busing, you must send in a written note or call the main office by at least noon the day in advance. The 
elementary office phone number is 795-3237. The high school main office is 795-3201. We apologize for this 
inconvenience but we need time to work with the busing company to ensure there is enough room to meet 
the social distancing requirements. Also, students from the same households will be required to sit on the bus 
together. This will help us ensure we are meeting social distancing guidelines on buses. All students will be 
required to wear masks while on the bus.

Students will also undergo training in the first few days of school to ensure they understand proper social 
distancing, mask wearing, sanitation, etc. This will also include a review of our Code of Conduct and other 
important student items at the high school level. Cafeterias will also, unfortunately, be reconstructed to have 
students sitting in singular desks.

11th and 12th grade students who are enrolled in BOCES Career and Technical Education programming will still 
be able to attend their half-day program. They will be going five days a week. BOCES does not have a fully 
remote option, unfortunately. Students will be transported via school busing, as usual. Seniors will catch the bus 
at approximately 7:45 am at the main lobby in the high school, outside the main office. Juniors will board the bus 
at approximately 11:35 in the Haight Road loop near the cafeteria. Juniors will be dropped off at their homes, not 
the school, on their dismissal bus run from BOCES. If a student is not in attendance to be here for the bus (due 
to cohort placement) they must get themselves to the school and be ready to board the bus at the approximate 
times. Students cannot drive to BOCES without prior approval, as per the usual process. On Wednesday, when 
there are no students on campus, the transportation department will be providing door to door busing both ways 
for all BOCES students. If you are a fully remote Barker student, you may still physically attend BOCES.

Athletics and extracurricular activities are postponed until at least September 21st. Athletics was a directive from 
the state-wide athletic association. We will update families and students as soon as something changes.

All students and faculty are required to wear a face mask throughout the day. The masks should cover mouths 
and noses. Mask breaks will be worked into the day when it is safe to do so. Students will also remove their 
mask when they are eating lunch. Please understand that all students will have masks on for the vast majority 
of the day, due to the guidelines.

Also, if a household wishes to move from the hybrid model of instruction to the fully remote option, this is a fairly 
easy move. This process was designed with the understanding that some students or faculty members may 
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need to quarantine at some point. However, if students want to move from the fully remote cohort to one of the 
hybrid cohorts, this process is not as fluid. We will need to examine roster sizes and busing restrictions before 
we can make a determination on a case-by-case basis.

Please understand that providing instruction to three different cohorts of students, one of which is fully remote, 
is going to be a major learning curve for our classroom instructors. Teachers have been attending numerous 
professional development opportunities this summer to learn how to use new software, technologies, and 
getting their curriculum ready. This will take some time for everyone to get used to; the partnership between 
family and school has never been more important than it is right now. Thank you all for your flexibility as we start 
the instructional process.

If you made it to the end of this letter, thank you. You deserve something positive. On Wednesday, September 
2nd, we will be doing a “Welcome Back Wave” in the Haight Road bus loop from 2:30 – 3:00 pm. Families can 
drive through the bus loop in their vehicles. Our faculty and staff will be lined along the sidewalk welcoming you 
all back. It will be a good opportunity to see everyone before we officially start. This is available to all students, 
PreK-12. We ask families to stay in their car during this event.

We are looking forward to getting our instructional program rolling again here in Barker. Thank you for your time 
and flexibility.

Sincerely,

Mr. Michael Carter
Principal, Grades PreK-12

SRO Corner
Greetings to our Barker/Somerset Community. The 
Somerset Police – Barker School Resource Officers hope 
everyone is well as we start this new school year.

In this article of The Banner we would like to bring up the 
topic of driving on school property and the use of facilities. At 
no time is it allowable for anyone to drive a vehicle, including 
ATVs, on school grounds unless it is in an area designated 
for driving said vehicle. No vehicle should be driven on the 
grass, ball fields or trails. In the past this has happened with 
damage done to school property. The Somerset Police are 
aware this is happening and will be watching to stop any 
such behavior.

Further, any student who drives and parks their vehicle in 
the school parking lot needs to have a school issued parking 
permit. The parking permit can be obtained from the SRO office. It will be issued after the take home paperwork 
is completed, signed by a parent, and returned to the office or SRO. Said permit should hang from the car’s 
rearview mirror with the number facing outward. All student parking is to be in the parking lot off the gym doors. 
If the student driver has a permit from last year please stop in the SRO office to update any vehicle information.

Thanks for your cooperation and stay safe.

Barker School Resource Officers

(L-R, Above with Mr. Jacob Reimer and Mr. 
Michael Carter): Officer Erica Herlofson, Chief 
Jon Miller, Officer John Yotter.
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From the Desk of Dr. Kramer
Dear Barker Families,

As we start the new school year, I know many of you are starting 
with a mix of emotions: excitement for the new year but trepidation 
of what it is going to look like and what might happen. Please 
know these are completely normal reactions and you are not 
alone.

Our teachers have been working hard all summer to ensure 
the best possible learning experience for our children, whether 
they are attending in-person or remotely. While school will seem 
different this year, please be assured the quality of education 
won’t be diminished.

Barker is implementing a one-to-one program for devices. This means that every student is assigned a device 
to use for the year.  This year, PreK, Kindergarten, and 1st grade students will receive iPads to use for the 
year while 2nd through 12th grade students will be issued Chromebooks. A huge thank you to Mr. Luckman, Mr. 
D’Angelis, and Mr. Bodine for all their work this summer getting these ready for the school year.

It was a pleasure meeting everyone this past school year and I look forward to continuing to talk with everyone. 
Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions. Thank you for your help and support as we begin 
this school year.

Sincerely,

Dr. Mariah Fiona Kramer
Director of Instructional Services

New Normal Lifestyle
Social Distancing

Wearing Face Mask
Washing Hands
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Toolkit for Wearing a Mask
Wearing a mask is important and will help us stop the spread of COVID-19. Your 
child may not want to wear a mask and have a hard time keeping it on. Wearing a 
mask can be really hard for children with anxiety, sensory differences, and autism. 
With the start of the school year and the requirement of staff and students to wear 
masks, we have provided a summary of a helpful toolkit link to assist you and your 
child(ren) with becoming accustom to wearing a mask.  

The toolkit was from Strong Center for Development Disabilities in the Division of Developmental and Behavioral 
Pediatrics at the University of Rochester Medical Center and was written by Brenna Cavanaugh, PsyD, BCBA-D, 
Courtney Aponte, PhD, & Kenneth Shamlian, PsyD, BCBA-D.

Please note this toolkit has been updated as of August 19, 2020. 

Tips For Success - Here are some ways you can help your child feel comfortable:

Tip 1 - Consider the type of mask you get and how your child wears it:
Your child may be more likely to wear a mask if the mask has their favorite color, sports team, character, or special 
interest on it.

Tip 2 - Prepare your child for wearing a mask:
It will be important to set your child up for success before your child needs to wear their mask. It may take repeated 
prep and practice. 

Tip 3 - When models and explanations aren’t enough:
Some children might need lots of practice with the mask to feel comfortable. You might have to start introducing the 
mask slowly to your child. Remember to make it fun, praise them for doing this and/or give them a reward such as a 
favorite snack:
•	 Step 1 - Encourage your child to first just touch and hold the mask. 
•	 Step 2 - Help your child get used to the mask touching their face, without putting it on. 
•	 Step 3 - When your child is comfortable enough with Steps 1 and 2, it may be time to try the mask on your child’s 

face. You can start by just putting the mask on your child and taking it off right away. 
•	 Step 4 - Once your child lets you put their mask on them, they will need to start getting comfortable with it being 

on for longer. For this, start low and go slow! 
•	 Step 5 - Once your child is comfortable wearing their mask for a little while, try to get them to wear it while they 

are doing something.

If your child is feeling really anxious while doing any of these steps, you might need to help them relax. 

Tip 4 - Try out these things when your child goes out with their mask:
•	 Rules - Make clear rules for your child about when, where, and why they may need to wear a mask. 
•	 Breaks - Your child may need breaks from wearing the masks. Make sure you give your child a clear way to asks 

for breaks if they need it. 
•	 Local County/Town Options - A quick search on the internet can give you specific ideas for where to get a mask 

in your county. Sometimes at no cost.

The above is a very high level summary, to read the full toolbox, please go to the link below:
https://www.urmc.rochester.edu/strong-center-developmental-disabilities/resources/masks-toolkit.aspx

One Final Note
Wearing a mask is hard for a lot of people, and can be really hard for children. You can pick and choose what tips 
here might work best for you and your child. If your child has special needs, we encourage you to talk to your child’s 
therapists and healthcare providers before exploring these options.
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Important District Information
Updates to Families

Remember to check the website 
for the most up to date information 
relating to school and changes 
due to guidance from NYSED, 
NY Department of Health, and 
the CDC. We will continue to 
send messages and updates 
out using our various methods of 

communication such as Blackboard Connect.

As always, if there are questions about our plans 
or items related to school in general, please do not 
hesitate to contact us at any time. Thank you for your 
continued flexibility and support during these ever 
changing times. We will overcome all the challenges 
that come in front of us and we will continue ‘To bring 
out the best in each individual in our community.’

Community Education
Community Ed has been postponed until 
further notice. Information will be sent 
to the community once we are able to 
provide classes again.

Transportation
Due to the restrictions from the 
NYS Department of Health, busing 
processes will be changing for the 
upcoming 2020-2021 school year.

•	 Students from the same 
household will be required to sit together on buses 
to help reduce social distancing restrictions. 

•	 All students are required to wear a mask while 
on the bus. 

•	 Students may not get up from their assigned 
places on the bus and move around.

•	 Students must not engage in behavior distracting 
to the driver.

•	 Students must keep their head, arms, and hands 
inside the windows at all times.  Windows are not 
to be opened without permission from the driver.

Barker Central School contracts with Student 
Transportation of American for bus services. 
Questions regarding bus services can be directed to 
Lynn Walker (716-795-3816) at the local bus garage. 
Please note that changes in bus routes may affect 
bus pick up and drop off times.
 
Written Notification
If a family is making a busing 
change request, they need to 
submit that request to either the 
elementary or high school office 
at least 1 day in advance. This 
will give enough time to ensure 
we can meet the request and still 
maintain social distancing requirements. A request 
may need to be denied due to these restrictions and 
we will make families aware as quickly as possible.

Emergency Information Cards
Pratt Elementary students will bring home an 
emergency information card the first week of school. 
Jr./Sr. High School students receive the card in the 
mail. It is very important that you fill out the card and 

return it to the health office as 
soon as possible.

In case of an emergency, this 
information is used to get in 
touch with you or another 
designated person listed on 
the card. Please notify the 

health office (716-795-9322) of any changes in the 
information during the school year so we may keep 
our records current.

Additionally, it is very important that your phone 
information is up-to-date in the event of a school 
closing. The District will use the Blackboard Connect 
system to notify residents of school closings/
cancellations and other important information.
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Barker Central School District Fax Numbers
Bus Garage Fax 716-795-9337
Business Office Fax 716-795-3283
District Office Fax 716-795-3394
Guidance Office Fax 716-795-9665
Health Office Fax 716-795-3678
Jr./Sr. High School Office Fax 716-795-3911
Special Education Office Fax 716-795-9437
Pratt Elementary School Office Fax 716-795-9330

Barker Central School District Phone Numbers
Athletic Office Phone 716-795-3340
Bus Garage Phone 716-795-3816
Business Office Phone 716-795-3113
Cafeteria Office Phone 716-795-3347
District Office Phone 716-795-3832
Guidance Office Phone 716-795-9260
Health Office Phone 716-795-9322
Jr./Sr. High School Office Phone 716-795-3201
Pratt Elementary School Office Phone 716-795-3237
Special Education Office Phone 716-795-3350
Technology Office Phone 716-795-9263

Student Registration
The Barker Central School District now offers online 
central registration for all new students. Registration 
packet information can be downloaded from the 
District Website at:
www.barkercsd.net/studentregistration.

To register a student at the 
Barker Central School District 
please download and complete 
the Student Registration Packet. 
Once completed, please access 
and submit the BCS Online 
Student Registration Form on 

the “Register a Student at Barker Central School” 
webpage which will notify Mrs. Kirsty Pagan, 
Central Registrar, that you are ready to schedule an 
appointment to complete the registration process. You 
will be contacted in the order requests are received.

If you have further questions regarding the student 
registration process please contact Mrs. Pagan via 
email: kpagan@barkercsd.net. Her office phone is 
716-795-9260 and location is the Guidance Office in 
the Jr./Sr. High School. 

Athletics & Extracurricular Activities Delayed
Athletics and extracurricular activities are postponed 
until at least September 21, 2020.  Athletics was a 
directive from the state-wide athletic association. 
Updates will be provided to families as appropriate.

Visit barkercsd.net/athletics for 
the latest sport stories, team 
rosters, schedules, results, 
directions, a copy of the student-
athlete handbook, and more. 
Varsity scores and stories are 
reported to the following: The 

Buffalo News, the Lockport Union-Sun & Journal, 
Orleanshub.com, and Western New York Athletics.

Provision for Educationally Disabled Children
The Barker Central School District complies with the 
Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA) and 
the regulations of the New York State Commissioner 
of Education relating to the education of educationally 

disabled children. The District seeks to search out 
and provide educational programs for Barker children 
under 21 years of age who may have a handicapping 
condition as defined by NYS regulations.

Any parent who suspects that their child may have 
a disability is encouraged to contact the District 
by phone at 716-795-3350. All information is kept 
confidential and every effort will be made to provide 
for disabilities so that the child may reach his or her 
full potential.
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MySchoolBucks: Registration & Program Information
Barker Central School is pleased to inform you of a service to pay for school meals online using a credit/debit 
card or electronic check called “MySchoolBucks”. 

What is MySchoolBucks?
MySchoolBucks is an online payment service that provides parents the ability to securely pay for meals, monitor 
student cafeteria purchases and receive email notifications for low account balances. 
 
How do I enroll?

1.	 Go to www.myschoolbucks.com and register for your free account.
2.	 Add your students using their school name and student ID or birthdate.
3.	 Make a payment to your students’ accounts with your 

credit/debit card or electronic check.

A program fee of $2.49 will apply. You will have the opportunity to 
review any fees and cancel if you choose, before you are charged.

If you have any questions, please visit www.myschoolbucks.com 
and click the “Help” link or call MySchoolBucks Customer Support 
at 1-855-832-5226.
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Please direct any Banner questions or comments to Jeffrey 
Costello, Banner Editor, via email: jcostello@barkercsd.net or 
by phone: 716-795-3201 ext. 5185.

Barker Central School District
1628 Quaker Road
Barker, NY 14012

Board of Education
Randall B. Atwater, President 
John E. Sweeney Jr., Vice President
Heather Ecker
Candice Gancasz
Emily Gow
Mary Jo Clemens-Harris
Virginia Voss

Director of Instructional Services
Mariah Kramer

Superintendent of Schools
Jacob L. Reimer

District Clerk
Mary Eadie

Business Administrator
Carol Heiligenthaler

Principal
Michael Carter

In Case You Missed It
Student registration can now be done online. 
Please visit:
www.barkercsd.net/studentregistration

Barker Central School 
District Mission 
Statement:
We will provide a school 
environment that fosters respect, 
compassion, tolerance, and 
nurtures life-long learners who 
make meaningful contributions to 
society.
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